Mounted Eagles
Board of Director’s Meeting

February 8th, 2010

Northwind Grille, Brainerd MN

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Aggie Stroot at 6:20 p.m.
Members Present:  Aggie Stroot, Executive Director, Board of Members present:  Mary Hammer, Cheryl Triplett, Theresa Grow, Kris Olson, and Colleen Langren.  Quorum present.

Review of Minutes:  The minutes from the January 11th, 2010 meeting were reviewed.   A motion to approve the minutes was made by Colleen, seconded by Kris.  Approved.

Financial Reports:  The financial reports were reviewed. A motion to approve the financial reports was made by Colleen and seconded by Kris.  Approved.

Old Business:  
· Executive Director Duties:  Tabled until the next meeting.
New Business:  

· Aggie will be gone for 3 weeks at the end of February.
· Kris will reserve a booth for the Mounted Eagles at the Garden Expo in April.  She will check on the fee for having a booth.
· Capital One credit card fundraising program is set up and ready to go.  Aggie has sent out an email to inform people of the program, details and how to sign up.
· 2010 Budget was reviewed and changes were made.  Aggie will get the updated budget to board members.
· There was discussion on the location for the can recycling container.  Aggie will put out an email to see if anyone has any suggestions on a new location for the container.
· Information for the no bake-bake sale will be in the 2nd quarter newsletter.
· We currently have 70 riders, with 18 riders on full or partial scholarship.  There was discussion on changes to billing and cancellation procedures to help with the financial needs of the program, as the program does rely on riders fees to help with costs.  It was decided to pre -bill and have riders pay in advance for their lessons.  It was also decided to charge riders for all scheduled lessons, regardless of rider cancellation or NO SHOW.  Riders will be able to cancel two lessons per year and not be charged for it.
· Specific details on fundraising events will be discussed at a future meeting.
· There was discussion on concerns with the number of Tuesday volunteers.  Volunteers are not able to take breaks due to the need to feed and care for the horses that are not able to go into a stall. Recruitment of volunteers will focus on people able to commit to a few hours during the day on Tuesday and people who are comfortable with horses.
Next Meeting:  March 15th, 2010, 6:00 p.m. at the Northwind Grille in Brainerd.

Adjournment:  A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Theresa, seconded by Colleen.  Meeting adjourned 8:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted:  Cheryl Triplett 
